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Public Notice of Decisions on Submissions on the 
Proposed Plan Change 21 (Broughs Gully Outline 

Development Plan) to the Timaru District Plan 2005 

 

Timaru District Council gives public notice that it has made its decisions on submissions and further 

submissions lodged in respect of proposed Plan Change 21 (Broughs Gully Outline Development Plan) to 

the Timaru District Plan 2005.  The proposed plan change is to facilitate co-ordinated urban 

development and the cost-effective and equitable provision of network servicing infrastructure across 

the Broughs Gully area in Timaru that is currently in multiple ownership and has significant servicing 

constraints.   

 

All of the rules in the proposed Plan Change 21 decision take legal effect from 16 September 2017 (being 

the date of public notification).  These provisions replace those in place since notification of proposed 

Plan Change 21 (being 15 December 2016) by an Order of the Environment Court [2016] NZEnvC 242 

dated 8 December 2016 in accordance with Section 86D(3)(a) of the Resource Management Act 1991. 

 

The decision can be downloaded from Timaru District Council’s website www.timaru.govt.nz. 

 

Copies of the decision can also be inspected or purchased at the: 

 Timaru, Temuka and Geraldine public libraries; and 

 Timaru District Council’s offices at 2 King George Place, Timaru. 

 

Notice of the decision has been served on all persons who made a valid submission and further 

submission on proposed Plan Change 21.  Any person who made a submission and / or further 

submission may appeal the Council’s decision to the Environment Court.  Please note that you may only 

make an appeal on a decision if you referred to the relevant plan provision or matter in your submission 

or further submission.  Any appeal to the Environment Court must be in the prescribed form and lodged 

with the Environment Court (PO Box 2069, Christchurch 8013) within 30 working days of service of the 

notice of decision. 

 

B Carran 

Chief Executive 

(16 September 2017) 
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